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V.I. Dept. of Health Issues Alert to Public and
Businesses Regarding Similac Brand Infant Formula
Recall
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Codes printed on the product packaging near the expiration date of affected products. 
By. THE V.I. DEPT. OF HEALTH 

The V.I. Department of Health on Saturday advised the public and businesses to check the lot
numbers on the bottom of cans of Similac, Alimentum, or EleCare powdered infant formulas after
the FDA issued a Public Health Advisory to not use these powdered infant formulas with the lot
numbers. 

According to the recall information, the FDA is advising consumers not to use Similac,
Alimentum or EleCare powdered infant formulas if:

https://viconsortium.com/vi-health/virgin-islands-v-i-dept-of-health-issues-alert-to-public-and-businesses-regarding-similac-brand-infant-formula-recall
https://www.fda.gov/food/outbreaks-foodborne-illness/fda-investigation-cronobacter-and-salmonella-complaints-powdered-infant-formula-february-2022


The first two digits of the code are 22 through 37 and
The code on the container contains K8, SH, or Z2, and
The expiration date is 4-1-2022 (APR 2022) or later.

 

The code is printed on the product packaging near the expiration date (see feature image of this
article).

These products were found in the U.S. Virgin Islands at the time of this release. The Special
Supplemental Nutrition Program for Women, Infants, and Children (WIC) has been collaborating
with associated vendors, who have pulled the affected lots off the shelves. The USDA and WIC
are collaborating with vendors and WIC recipients to try and resolve the formula provision over
the weekend, D.O.H. said.

WIC received responses that stores have removed the affected products. This, however, means a
lower inventory of the products. WIC and the vendors are currently meeting with USDA about
this and working with the stores to provide a plausible solution for WIC moms right now to cover
the weekend, according to the release.

WIC advised clients that a response will be forthcoming as to how to address the return of formula
with the affected lot numbers. For now, they ask parents and businesses to check their cans
accordingly and advises them to not use the affected product.
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